THE PRESERVE ON ANATASIA ISLAND NEWSLETTER



NEXT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING: Wednesday March 2, 6 PM.

QUOTE OF THE MONTH: Whether your think you can, or think you can't, you're right. – Henry Ford

I'M MOVING: It is with mixed emotions I will soon be moving. I've sold my condo to some wonderful people. I ask you welcome them warmly. I am moving into a house with a garage. I want to bring my antique car home so I may have better access to it. It's been a nice place to start my life in Florida. I've met so many nice people. This shall be my last newsletter. I hope that someone will continue the communication.

FEBRUARY WEATHER: February in St. Augustine is like January with an average high-temperature of 69°F (20.6°C) and an average low-temperature of 48°F (9.4°C). In February, in St. Augustine, the rain falls for 8 days. Throughout February, 3.1" (78.7mm) of precipitation is accumulated. In St. Augustine, during the entire year, the rain falls for 116 days and collects up to 50" (1269.9mm) of precipitation. <u>St. Augustine</u>, FL - February weather forecast and climate information | Weather Atlas (weather-atlas.com)

<u>BIKES:</u> Do you have a bicycle here at the Preserve? Is it registered in the office? Are you using it? It's been observed that many bikes are parked in the bike racks in poor condition with plant life growing into the spokes. If you no longer need or use your bike, please remove it. There are limited bike spaces.

<u>DRYER VENTS:</u> I recently replaced my dryer vent and was surprised at how much lint had accumulated. When is the last time you cleaned out your dryer vent? The vents should be cleaned out annually to prevent fire.

SEWER SYSTEM PROGRAM: You should have received a notice on your door from the city of St Augustine about a cleaning and video inspection of the sewer system. Enviro Waste Services Group (EWSG) is scheduled for our area form 1/24/22 to 3/4/22. This may involve lane closures. Please obey our existing speed limit of 10 MPH. Residents may experience air and or water surges in their plumbing (back pressure in your toilet, tub/shower, or sink). Please close toilet lids to reduce the possibility of splashing. It is also recommended to run water in plumbing fixtures that are not frequently used. For additional information contact James Wheeler with the Public Works Department at 904-209-4276.

Jenny Imholt